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Niamh Smyth, T.D.
Dáil Éireann,

Leinster House,

Kildare Street,

Dublin 2.

27th November 2023

PQ: 50030/23
To ask the Minister for Health the reason monthly prescriptions are not given out to patients based on the number of days in each month, rather than the notional month of 28 days of which there is only one, namely February (details supplied); and if he will make a statement on the matter.-Niamh Smyth
Details Supplied:

This policy is confusing for patients who require the same drug on a 6-month prescription which in effect requires patients to order their supply days in advance of month’s end

Dear Deputy Smyth,
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question (Reference 50030/23), which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

It is a condition of the Drug Payment Scheme that no individual or family grouping will pay more than relevant co-payment as set out in Regulations, (i.e. co-payment x 12 in a full year).  A second co-payment (in the same pharmacy) should only arise when a person is intentionally getting the next month’s supply on the grounds that he/she will be away the following month or for other such reason. To ensure that an individual or family who are dispensed 28 or 30 days’ supply each month make no more than 12 payments in a year, once in a 12-month period or periodically throughout the year a further 28 or 30 day supply can be given. The packaging will influence how this can be achieved. Quantities dispensed should correspond with the valid prescription recognising that clause 4(2) of the Community Pharmacy Contractor Agreement allows for professional judgement and discretion.  

Under any of the Community Drug Schemes only month can be dispensed at a time. However, 13 dispensing’s are permitted within a 12 month period to make up the shortfall.
Yours sincerely, 
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​​​​
Suzanne Doyle
Primary Care Eligibility & Reimbursement Service
Seirbhís Aisíoca Príomhchúraim


Bealach amach 5 an M50, Án Bóthar Thuaidh, Fionnghlas, Baile Átha Cliath 11, D11 XKF3


Guthán: 01 8647100


























Primary Care Reimbursement Service


Exit 5, M50, North Road, Finglas, Dublin 11, D11 XKF3


Tel:  01- 8647100
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